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Background & Methods

• In 2008 the Greater Manchester Sexual Health 

Network (GMSHN) HIV Group issued a statement 

advising all HIV care providers in the area that from 

1st January 2009 primary care prescribing by HIV 

physicians should cease. A list of permitted 

medications was also issued with this statement

• The lead HIV consultant and pharmacist were 

contacted at the 8 HIV care centres (A-H) across 

Greater Manchester.  They were asked to provide 

data on all medications prescribed outside the 

guidelines of the 2008 statement during 2010 (1 

year after the changes were implemented)

Results

• All 8 centres submitted data, however, only 4 centres gave 

results for the entirety of 2010 (2 with and 2 without 

quarterly breakdowns), the other 4 centres submitted data for 

the last quarter of 2010 alone

No. of Prescriptions per 100 patients

2010 September-December 2010

A B C D C D E F G H

Topical 0 2.8 14.2 2.1 6.1 0.3 11.0 0.5 0.1 0

Antibiotics 0 2.2 2.0 0.3 0.7 0 17.8 0 0 0

Cardiac 0 0.6 2.7 0 0 0 0.9 0 1.4 0

Analgesia 0 0.6 1.4 0 0 0 3.6 0.2 0.5 0

Sleeping Tab 10 0 1.4 0.9 1.4 0 0.9 0 0 0

Antihistamines 0 0 2 0.6 1.4 0 1.8 0.2 0.2 0

Antidepressants 0 0 0.7 0 0.7 0 2 0 2.7 0

Bone 0 0 1.4 0 0 0 0.3 0.1 0.4 0

Other 0 1.3 2 2 0 0.9 5.6 2 2.3 0.9
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Results & Discussion

• The results varied between centres with many appearing to have implemented the 

change well. The remainder still need to take further action to tighten up 

prescribing.

• There were a number of drugs and creams that were allocated to the HIV budget

when they would have been more appropriate for the GU budget.

• Several prescriptions deemed ‘outside of guidelines’ may have been acceptable

depending upon the indication for use e.g. zopiclone use when starting efavirenz

• Overall this was a very informative review. The results have been fed back to all

HIV prescribers in the region via the GMSHN HIV group with suggestions for

improvement. We plan to perform the review again next year.

0

5

10

15

20

25

30

A B C D

Fig 1. No. of prescriptions per 100 patients

(2010)
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Fig 2. No. of prescriptions per 100 patients (09-

12/2010)

Thank you

Any Questions?


